
WISCONSIN STATE HORSE COUNCIL  
DISTRICT 5 

MAY 10, 2011 
TOMAH, WISCONSIN 

 
The May meeting of District 5 of the Wisconsin State Horse Council was held at the Kwik Trip Hearty Platter 
in Tomah on Tuesday evening, May 10, 2011. 
 
Members Present:   Dan and Linda Catherman, Larry Gage, Don and Donna DeWitt, Don & Corky Smith, 
Clara Laufenburg, Mike McGowan and Pat Jenkins 
 
President Mike McGowan called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. 
 
The Treasurers Report  showed expenditures of $571.40, leaving us a balance of $1,428.60. 
 
A motion was made by Larry Gage and seconded by Don Smith to approve the April Secretary’s Report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
 
COMPETITIVE TRAIL HORSE COMPETITION: 
 
Don and Corky Smith and Dan and Linda Catherman reported on the Competitive Trail Horse Competition.  
It was reported that we have approximately $200 in the advertising.  The worker’s meeting will be at 7:30 
a.m.,  the Rider’s meeting at 8:00 a.m. and the actual competition will begin at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Don and Donna DeWitt reported that lunch will consist of brats, hotdogs, ham sandwiches, chips, pop and 
water.  Corky asked if it would be possible to have something light and easy in the morning prior to the ride 
and Clara and Donna thought that rolls and coffee would be something that would be easy to obtain and 
serve. 
 
Additional items that were needed for the competition were cones, stopwatches and some door prizes.  Mike 
McGowan reported that he could cover all of these items and that he would make arrangements to get  
these items to Don Smith prior to the ride. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The District 2 meeting will be held on either May 28th or June 12th.   This will be the second meeting for this 
Northeast Wisconsin District. 
 
Dan Catherman reported that the Kickapoo Valley  Reserve Trailride  will be held at the Willows Horse 
Camp from September 23 to September 25th. 
 
The ladies at Kwik Trip gave us the paperwork to apply for their fundraising program.  We need to be a Non-
Profit group.  Don and Corky took this information to see if we could apply for this program through the 
Foundation. 
 
Pat Jenkins gave Don and Corky Smith the material that she had picked up from Clara earlier this spring.  
The District 5 banner had been overlooked and Pat reported that she would get it to DeWitts prior to the Trail 
competition. 
 
Larry Gage made a motion to adjourn at 8:15 and Dan Catherman seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Pat Jenkins 
Secretary 
WSHC District 5 
 
 


